and Chanute. The board took no action on the matter. Several other firms have asked for permission to appear before the board to present similar proposals. The board plans to hear others before

any action is taken.

A communication from Mario Martinez, 807 New Jersey street, asking for permission to use the gymnasium at New York school on Saturday nights during the remainder of the winter months as a recreational center for the Mexican families living in the city was read at the board meeting. The board approved the request if Supt. Clifford Dean would work out a suitable program.

Bills amounting to \$24,487.38

were allowed by the board.

School Staff Changes

Mrs. M. G. Trabue was elected to the position of assistant school nurse. Miss Irma B. Spangler, a member of the high school staff for a number of years, was granted a leave of absence for the remainder of the semester on account of her health.

Mrs. Suzanne Cox was elected to the position of clerk in the senior high school office. Mrs. Margaret Lowman was elected to a part time teaching position in the senior high

school.

Lloyd Purcell, Lloyd Houston, Mrs. Carroll Clark, Dick Wagstaff, F. C. Whipple and A. E. Woestemeyer, board members, Supt. Clifford Dean, Treasurer Mrs. W. A. Churchill and Clerk Howard Sutherland were present.